July 6, 2023 Special Town Board Meeting

Present: Supervisor Marty Mason, Councilman Maloney, Councilman Wood, Councilman Wiley,
Councilman Aubertine, Keith Brass and 5 visitors.

Supervisor Mason opened the meeting at 6:30pm with the pledge of allegiance.

Supervisor Mason discussed the New York Forward application, stating that the deadline for the
application is July 31.

Christine Stark said that the Steering Committee had contacted Mike Figueroa, the owner of Clark’s
Cove, to discuss the ideas and thoughts on docks being placed in front of his building there. She said
that he would be in favor of having docks on the side of his building.

Christine and Mayor Golden said that the village is interested in purchasing the ferry landing and are
working with their attorneys regarding this. Mayor Golden said that Customs and Immigration would be
in favor of this, too, if the ferry operates again.

Supervisor Mason discussed making Club Street a walkway. The board also discussed the houses
located in the triangle, parking and lot line adjustments.

The board discussed the utilities that would need to be upgraded.

Christine Stark asked if the board would like her to contact Edgewater to make the adjustments to the
plan as discussed.

Mayor Golden said that they would have to own the land if applying for a grant.

Councilman Aubertine asked if the ideas submitted for the grant are set in stone, and he said he thought
Edgewater should be asked what they want the town to do with regard to submitting the grant.

Mayor Golden said that the village will be providing help to private individuals filling out their
applications.

Councilman Wiley said that he thought the discussion was a step in the right direction and the priorities
are being addressed.

Councilman Maloney asked if the entire area would be designated a park. He said that he knows there

are deed restrictions if it is for food carts. Mayor Golden said that the village will need to rewrite their

Peddling Law.

The board agreed to have Christine Stark speak with Edgewater regarding the changes to the plan.

Keith Brass told the board he had two water applications that he would like to discuss with the board.
The board addressed the applications and the districts they are located in.

Councilman Wood made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:10pm

Michelle Bouchard, RMC — Town Clerk



